LAKE TRAVIS LIONS VISION VOUCHER POLICY

EFFECTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS VOTE, JUNE 4, 2013*
These guidelines represent the policy and procedures for vision examinations and eyeglasses paid for by the Lake Travis Lions. The Club may, at the discretion of the Board of Directors, modify these procedures on a case-by-case basis. The Vision Voucher program is a supplement to the current program of supporting the Lake Travis ISD school nurses by funding their annual dues to the National Association of Nurses (NASN).
Children 

Vision exam and eyeglass expenses will be provided for certain indigent individuals who qualify through a screening process that begins with a school nurse referral. These processes include:

· The usual referral uses a voucher (VSP), 10 of which are provided to each school nurse as part of their NASN dues. The NASN dues are paid by the Lake Travis Lions Club on an annual basis. The Lake Travis nurses are encouraged to use Lakeway Vision Associates.

· If a child is deemed needy by the school nurse –and the parents are not eligible for assistance programs such as the VSP voucher, Medicaid or CHIP – the school nurses are encouraged to contact the Lake Travis Lions Club for possible use of a Club funded Vision Voucher. The Board of Directors shall decide as to whether the Club should issue the Voucher for delivery to the requesting school nurse.
Adults
· When an indigent adult requests assistance getting eyeglasses, the sponsoring Lion who takes the request must get 1) a validation of need from an organization such as the Crisis Ministries or Catholic Charities and 2) Board of Directors approval before providing the patient a Vision Voucher. The patient should be asked to contribute $20 co-pay toward the cost of the glasses. If the patient is unable to contribute the token fee, the Board of Directors may still approve the assistance. The Vision Voucher will be to the Lakeway Vision Associates unless the Board of Directors approves otherwise.

Vision Voucher

The Vision Voucher provides for specific services. It includes a complete eye examination. It further provides the patient with eyeglasses (but not contact lenses). Frame selections are at the discretion of Lakeway Vision Associates, but shall be basic frames. The price to the Lake Travis Lions will be $70.00 for basic lenses and $90.00 for bifocal lenses.
Provider
The Vision Voucher, unless circumstances require otherwise, will be to Lakeway Vision Associates, 1700 Ranch Road 620 S, Lakeway, TX. Appointments can be made at 512-263-9970. The sponsoring Lion should, as a courtesy, advise Lakeway Vision Associates in advance of the patient calling for an appointment.
Lakeway Vision Associates has supported the Lake Travis Lions for many years. Both Doctor Tristan Wild and Doctor Nancy Stehlik are members of Lake Travis Lions.
*Per Club Board of Directors vote on June 4th, 2013 a total of 5 vision vouchers are approved for this year.         *Board approval required for each voucher prior to being issued.                                        

